Guilford Association Board of Managers Meeting
December 1, 2010

7:00 PM
Board Members Present: Tom Hobbs, Lynda Riley, Meredith Borden, Margaret Alton, Bruce Barnett, Elke Franke, Barbara Fields, Felix Dawson, Ann Tyler, Howard Friedel, Cathy Boyne, Jay Lippincott, Jim Durkay, Bernie Shutty, Larry LaMotte, Jeremy Hoffman, Heather Fones, 

Board Members Absent: Tim Chriss, Ann Giroux, Erin O’Shea, Peter Smith 

Motion Passed: to approve minutes of September 23, 2010.

The slate of nominees for 2010 officers for Guilford Association and Stratford Green was presented. Nominated were: Tom Hobbs, President; Lynda Riley, Vice-President; Ann Giroux, Secretary; Erin O’Shea, Treasurer and Heather Fones, Assistant Treasurer


Motion Passed: to approve slate of officers as presented.

An annual meeting for Stratford Green will be held to ratify actions taken by the non-profit entity.

President’s Report: Tom Hobbs

The Guilford Office

The Guilford office will be at Second Presbyterian Church conveniently accessed by St. Paul’s Street. The office is an unusual triangle shape but will meet our needs.  The church will also provide the Board with a conference room when needed.  The $400 per month rent includes utilities and janitorial services.  We expect that the Office Manager can occupy the office the end of February/early March, but it is necessary to paint, carpet and have a phone and internet installed.  Guilford will need to develop our own bookkeeping/accounting/ record keeping systems and we will do our own billing beginning in November. The system will be similar to the one used by Homeland and Roland Park.  Michelle Trousedale, a resident of Guilford, has accepted the job as office manager.  She will work approximately four hours a day, four days a week.

Investment Committee

The Stratford Green investment committee consists of Tom Hobbs, Erin O’Shea, Margaret Alton and Darrell Riley.  Stratford Green has about $270,000 in reserve which has been accumulated over the years as a result of individual donations. The goal is to have a significantly larger reserve/endowment to fund the maintenance of Sherwood Gardens.  An Investment Policy was prepared by the committee and presented to the board as a guide for managing the Stratford Green reserve funds. A discussion of the Investment Policy occurred and the Investment Policy was accepted unanimously. (policy attached)
Guilford Security Patrol:  Felix Dawson
Stuart Brooks and Steve Trauner sent a negative letter regarding the Guilford Security Patrol and the Association’s relation to the Northern District Police to an unknown number of Guilford residents.  Tom Hobbs sent an e-mail in response to this e-mail with an attached e-mail from Deputy Major Richard Worley to all Guilford residents for whom we have an e-mail address.
Guilford currently has sufficient money from previous years to maintain 75% coverage with the security patrol for the remainder of 2010.  If we do not receive enough money in 2011 we will have to reduce the number of hours the guards patrol.  After everyone has paid their 2011 dues by January 31, we will send out an e-mail identifying all participants of the GSP.

Sherwood Gardens Guidelines for Events Policy:  Lynda Riley

The policy was discussed and everyone was requested to send their comments to Tom and we will do an e-mail vote on the adoption of the policy before the next board meeting.

Treasurer:  Cathy Boyne (reporting for Erin O’Shea)
There was less participation in the GSP in 2010 so fewer funds were collected---$116,491, which does not cover the costs of $141,524 per year at 75% coverage.  We need 473 households to participate in the GSP in 2011 to keep the same level of coverage. As earlier reported, coverage has been maintained this year as a result of carry over funds from previous years.
Collection of mandatory charges was 99%, the highest ever.  Placing liens on properties has been very effective in getting almost all neighbors to pay these charges which are essential for the running of the Guilford office, maintenance of the parks and carrying out other obligations of the Deed and Agreement.  Thirteen liens were filed in 2010.

Snow removal was higher than budgeted due to the huge storm we had in February 2010.

Postage costs are higher due to the mailing of the newsletter.

Adopt a Plot (summer flowers) was higher than budgeted. Maintenance of the sprinkler system was over budget.

The City did not give Stratford Green the $15,000 for Sherwood Gardens they have given us in previous years and we do not expect to receive any money from the city in the near future given the city’s budget problems.  This budget shortfall will be covered by the $17,894 donations received in 2010 but the loss of funds puts constraints on the Stratford Green budget.
Sherwood Gardens:  Bruce Barnett

All is quiet in Sherwood Gardens for the winter.  Bruce has asked Beechfield for an estimate to lower costs in maintenance of Sherwood Gardens.  Beechfield is reluctant to lower their price very much because they have certain standards and do not want their name associated what might be viewed as shoddy work.

Other Parks and St. Paul’s Median Strip:  Margaret Alton

Maintenance is current.  There has been some tree trimming in the common parks and replanting of dead trees in the St. Paul St. median. All the parks are in good shape.

Traffic, Parking and Sidewalks:  Jay Lippincott

The next Guilford streets on our priority list to be paved are 4300 Rugby and 100 St. Martin’s. We’re working through our council members to obtain that commitment.
There has been a request by the neighbors to make Highfield Road between Charles and St. Paul’s a one way street going west due to regular speeding.  It is the only way to get from Charles Street to St. Paul.  Tuscany Canterbury opposes the proposed change.  The Guilford Board of Managers voted unanimously to oppose this change as well, but recommended that the Baltimore City Traffic Department study the problem and propose solutions.

Newsletter:  Kristin Gregory, Jay Lippincott and Jeremy Hoffman

The next newsletter will be sent in early February.  Everyone who has paid the 2011 Guilford Association dues will receive a hard copy of it. 
Old Business:

Meredith Borden has agreed to chair the Reservoir Committee.  Although the Mayor and Head of the Bureau of Water have changed since we last met concerning the reservoir plans, Bill Henry has stated that the city will continue to honor the agreement to provide a landscaped and grassed cover for the tanks. We have been attempting to meet with city officials so that discussions with the community concerning the plans can continue.
New Business:  

The City will be redoing the water and sewer pipes along Greenmount Avenue and have proposed replacing them in York Courts as well. It is likely some trees will need to be removed.

The Holiday Party will be Sunday, December 5 at the Hutchins’ house.

There is still $3100 outstanding in pledges and auction items from the October Wine Tasting.

There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 9:20PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Lynda Riley, Vice President
